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OAK GROVE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
DATE: June 6,1989

The Oak Grove Town Council of the town of 0Oak Grove,
Arkansas met on June 6, 1989 at 7:00 p.me in the town hall
for its regular meeting. The meeting was called to order by

Mayor Jean Morgan,presiding officer and a quorum was
establ ished.

On roll call the following members answered as their names
were called Alderman Hugh Davis, Alderman Sam Jones,
Alderman Gary High, Alderman Larry Plumlee, Mayor Jean
Morgan, Treasurer Ruth Callen, and Recorder Delma Allen.,
Alderman Aaron Curtis not present. Present 7, absent 1 .

The minutes for the gﬁﬂé’%} 1989 meeting were read and there

being __ _no___ correction(s) or alteration(s), the minutes
were approved as read + The motion to approve the
minutes was made by  Alderman Gary High

and seconded by Alderman Hugh Davis « All members

voted in the affirmative.

The next order of business is the presentation of the

monthly bills: standing bills =—--- Allied Telephone,
Carroll Electric, Maintenance on fire trucks, Maintenance
on community grounds and ball park, propane bill =—=----NEW

. BILLS _ Renfro“s Refuse.

The motion to allocate money for payment was made by
Alderman High. Seconded by Alderman Davis__. The motion
paAssed with - 4 vaas and. - 0 nayse.

The next order of business is the standing committees and
reports by council members.

The first report by _Alderman Gary High reported that the
fire safety equipment cost $1400. $500 of that is a Federal
Grant with matching funds.

The second report by Alderman Jones reported that the
master cylinder on the fire truck has been repaired but it
is stll]l not working really well,

NEW BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

The first item of new business was a discussion about
charging for fires outside the city limits.The action taken
on this business was to have Alderman Jones check with Green
Forest about their method of charging outside the city limit
and to have Alderman Plumlee check with the forestry
department about charging for outside fires.
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The final {tem of business was the financial report given by
Treasurer Ruth Callen. The general fund has $7,876.21 and
the street fund has $13,775.51

There being no other business before the council,
Alderman Jones moved to ad journ this meeting. Seconded

by Alder man High e« All members voted in the
affirmative and the meeting ad journed at 8:22 p.m.

Lhe next meeting date isa July 3, 1989

Respectfully Submitted,

Delma Allen, Recorder

Page = 72



